
Community and Enterprise Resources

Executive Director Colin McDowall

Roads and Transportation Services – Parking Unit

	Robert Freel
robfreel@btinternet.com

	Our ref:
	<our ref>PU/FOI/JDG/AC

	
	Your ref:
	<your ref>

	
	If calling ask for:
	<name>Mr D Gibson

	
	Phone:
	<your phone no>01698 455359

	
	Date:
	24 September 2015


Dear Mr Freel
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION (SCOTLAND) Act 2002

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION

I refer to your information request received by the Council on 31 August 2015 in which you ask for the following information:

1) Can you advise how often the parking wardens visit Stonehouse in relation to

a) Daily basis

b) Weekly Basis

c) Monthly basis

d) Or advise what the allocation of hours for Stonehouse is in relation to the total number of hours available within South Lanarkshire.

3) Can you advise how many parking tickets were issued in the last financial year and how many so far in this financial year.
The Council can give you part of the information in relation to your request:

2) There were 22,412 Penalty Charge Notices issued in the financial year 2014/2015 and 9040 Penalty Charge Notices have been issued so far this financial year.
Request Refused in terms of section 17 of FOISA
1) The Council cannot provide you with the information requested as it does not have it.  However, I can confirm that the Parking Attendants usually visit Stonehouse once per week although this is subject to change due to the number of Parking Attendants on shift.
As for the additional points raised in your letter I comment as follows:

a) I have passed the information of illegal parking in the disabled bay at the cross area outside the Spar shop to the Parking Supervisor to arrange additional visits.

b) I have passed the information of illegal parking on the pavement area adjacent to and around the area of “Bits n Buns” bakers to the Parking Supervisor to arrange additional visits.
Request for Review
The Council has a Review Panel to deal with complaints from people who are not happy about the way that it has handled their request.  Staff not involved in the original decision will handle any review.

If you want to complain, you can ask the Review Panel to look at the way that we have dealt with your request.  It will consider whether we have complied with the requirements of FOISA.  Please note that if you wish to complain, you must do so by 23 November 2015.  You must explain why you are not happy when requesting a review.

Please note that the Review Panel cannot look at decisions taken by the Council or actions of the Council or any of its employees or a service provided by it that are not connected to the handling for request for information.

You should send your request for a review to:


Mr. W. Dunn


Information Compliance Manager


Finance and Corporate Resources 


Floor 13


Council Offices


Almada Street


Hamilton


ML3 0AA

Alternatively, you can request a review at foi.reviews@southlanarkshire.gov.uk.

Appeal to the Scottish Commissioner
If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you can appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner.  The Commissioner will decide whether the Council has dealt with your request properly.  Please see the Commissioner’s website at www.itspublicknowledge.info for further details.
Yours sincerely
Donald Gibson

Parking Manager  
PO Box 26275, Hamilton ML3 0WX

Telephone: 0303 123 1006 Minicom: 01698 454039

mailto: parking.unit@southlanarkshire.gov.uk 
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INVESTOR IN PEOPLE



